
 

 

Case Study 

The Challenge 

The proposed development was the con-
struction of high-rise holiday apartments, ten
-storeys in height with a 1 storey basement. 
The site is located in the heart of London’s 
law district which posed some complex logis-
tical challenges.  

Due to the site constraints, conventional 
CFA was not possible, and given the scale of 
the proposed development, we needed a rig 
that was capable of drilling 450mm diameter 
piles up to 24.5m depth. This was a good 
opportunity to test our brand new 15T Hutte 
204. 

The ground conditions on site comprised 5m 
of Made Ground, over 1.5m of Hackney 
Gravel, underlain by London Clay to depth. 
Groundwater was encountered at 5.2m be-
low ground level which prohibited the use of 
an open-hole technique. 

The works entailed the installation of a 90lm, 
450mm diameter contiguous piled wall to 
support a basement excavation of 3.8m 
(SLS). From basement level, we were then 
tasked to construct 115No. Bearing piles, 19 
of which from within a retained façade.  
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The Solution 

The piles were designed in accordance with EC7, adopting partial factors that required no further substantiation in the way 
of proof load testing. The number of piles and the site constraints meant that reducing the FoS was not economical. 

The Hutte 204 was the ideal rig for the job and had no difficulty in drilling 450mm diameter bearing piles to 24.5m.  

Within the existing façade, the working area was restricted further and was too tight even for the Hutte. We therefore 
sought assistance from a Comacchio MC-5D 5T mini rig, and had to work with Train & Kemp to engineer a viable founda-
tion solution using 350mm diameter piles due to pile spacing. The main challenge was to strike a balance between a solu-
tion that worked on paper, and one that was possible to construct within the confines of a 15th Century pub basement 

The foundations were eventually completed on the last working day of the calendar year, ensuring a Happy Christmas for 
all involved. 

The success of this project has opened up capacity for future works in similar conditions and any apprehension we had in 
the past has since been eradicated 


